415 Hepplewhite Dr.

== BODA MER Johns Creek, GA 30022

CONSULTING, LLC 770-649-1886 / fax 770-645-6545
www.bodamer.com

April 23, 2015

Via Electronic Filing

Ms. Betty McCauley, Commission Secretary
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street

Columbus, OH 43215-3793

RE:  The New Knoxville Telephone Company Compliance with FCC Connect America Fund;
High-Cost Universal Service Support Order — PUCO Case No. 13-710-TP-UNC

Dear Ms. McCauley:

Pursuant to Paragraph 6 of Public Utilities Commission of Ohio’s (“Commission”) April 22,
2015 Entry in the above-referenced matter, The New Knoxville Telephone Company submits
this letter affirming that its study area boundaries have been unchanged since the company’s
2013 submission.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, | may be reached at 770-649-1886 or via email to
Eileen@Bodamer.com.

Sincerely,

Elefatermer

Eileen M Bodamer
Consultant to The New Knoxville Telephone Company

Enclosures
Cc: Susan Quellhorst (via email)
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